Mayor of Providence

Angel Taveras

HAND-DELIVERED
January 14, 2011

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 701 of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980,as
amended and Public Law, Chapter 45-50, Sections 1 through 31 passed in 1987, [ am this
day re-appointing Nina Pande, of 182 Adelaide Avenue, Providence, RI 02907, as a
member of the Providence School Board for a term to end January 1, 2014, and
respectfully submit the same for approval.

Sincerely,

P

Angel Taveras
Mayor
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COUNCILMAN

MIGUEL C. LUNA
146 WARRINGTON STREET
PROVIDENCE, Ri 02907
Res: (401) 941-4375
Office: (401) 521-7477
Ward8@providenceri.com
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January 25, 2011

Councilman John J. Igliozzi
Chairman

Finance Committee

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Chairman Igliozzi and Members of the Committee:

It is my sincere pleasure to write this letter supporting Ms. Nina Pande’s re-appointment
to the Providence School Board. I am confident that she will continue to be a dynamic
and productive addition to the board and I strongly urge the Finance Committee to
recommend her re-appointment to the full City Council.

Ms. Pande has proven herself to be an excellent member bringing a wealth of knowledge
and helping at risk teens. For the past 14 years, she has taught Social Work at Rhode
Island College, giving her first hand knowledge of the classroom experience and a great
understanding of conditions necessary for students learn efficiently.

Ms. Pande has also served Rhode Island’s youth population in various capacities since
1993, Whether at the Rhode Island Training School, the Nickerson Community Center,
or in her current position as the Executive Director of the Federal Hill House, she has
dedicated herself to improving the lives of Rhode Island’s neediest children and families.

For all these reasons, I give Ms. Pande my full support and I respectfully urge you to approve
her re-appointment to the School Board.

Sincerely,

Miguel Luna
Councilman—Ward 9
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